
Fellowship • Acceptance • Learning • Commitment • Opportunity • Niche • Success 

FAIRFIELD  LUDLOWE  HIGH  SCHOOL 
Office for Pupil Services and Counseling  
785 Unquowa Road       
Fairfield, CT 06824-5064      
Phone:  203-255-7232   Fax:  203-255-7244 

 

Vanessa Montorsi, Director of Pupil Services and Counseling 
Julie Delmonico, Administrative Assistant 

August 2018 
Dear FLHS Student and Parent, 
 
Fairfield Ludlowe High School is one of 800 schools that will implement new AP classroom resources and 
registration processes this fall, a year before all other schools. As a student who is enrolled in at least one Advanced 
Placement (AP) course, I am sending you important AP information about these new changes.  
 
General AP Exam Information 
Taking the AP exams is an important part of all AP courses. Students enrolled in AP courses are expected to take the AP 
exam. Scoring well on an AP exam can often earn students college credit for their high school class, saving a significant 
amount on tuition. To check the specific policy of most colleges and universities regarding AP scores, please visit 
http://www.collegeboard.com/ap/creditpolicy .  
 
*NEW* Classroom Resources 
At the beginning of the school year, AP students will complete a simple online enrollment process during class that will 
give them access to the new classroom resources. Students should come to class with their College Board log-in 
information. If a student needs assistance with logging into their account or are unsure if they have a College Board 
account, please call College Board at 844-314-3632 or visit https://pages.collegeboard.org/account-help . 
 
*NEW* Registration Timeline 
College Board has moved the registration process for AP exams to the fall. Therefore, students will need to decide to take 
their AP exam(s) much earlier than in previous years.  
 
Payment Process 
Students will continue to register for AP exams through Total Registration.  Registration will open October 1, 2018.  
Deadline to register is October 31, 2018. 
 
*NEW* Fees 
Each AP exam costs $105 and payment is due by October 31, 2018. If a student wants to register for an exam after 
October 31, College Board charges a late fee of $40 per exam. If a student decides to cancel an AP exam after November 
15, 2018, there will be a fee of $40 for each exam canceled. If a student decides to cancel an AP exam after March 1, 
2019, the student will not receive a refund. If a student qualifies for free/reduced lunch, please contact me for 
financial assistance.  
 
We will continue to send more information on these important changes.  As always, if you have any questions, feel free to 
contact me. 
 
Sincerely, 

 
Vanessa Montorsi 
Director of Pupil Services and Counseling 
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